### P.O. BOX 16888

## **JACKSON, MS 39236-6888**

# December 2001

President: Debbie Stringer 601-373-2495 or newstarepaofins.com

Vice-President: Nancy Landrum 601-482-8823 or Nland85863@aol.com

Secretary: Anne Hodges 601-713-2173 or aebooks(a hotmail.com

Zasurer: Barbara Mitchell 601-856-1838

Historian: Judith Noble 601-371-2777

### **CALENDAR**

Dec. 8 Loom Crawl

Jan. 5 ROC Day

Jan. 19 Guild Meeting

Jan. 23-27 Spin-In, Destin, FL.

**Roc Day** is right around the corner. Please volunteer to help set up and/or clean up or to be of service to those in charge of different committees. It would also be greatly appreciated by the door prize committee, if anyone can contribute **door prizes**. Let's all make January 5 a great day!

Remember that the **Loom Crawl** is Saturday. You all should have gotten your letter from Lu Harding with directions. If you have never been to a loom crawl, you have missed a lot of fun. Try to be there

# Minutes of November 17, 2001

Debbie Stringer called the meeting to order.

. .iy Evans, former member and HGA officer, was introduced.

Thanks were extended to:

Holly, for all the work on the show at Gravity

Marcy, for today's program, for compiling membership directories and for donating wine to the Gravity opening

Carolyn N. for today's refreshments

For all members who brought refreshments to the opening at Gravity

## **Old Business:**

Roc Day update: The number of registrants and vendors was reported. All members were urged to get their registrations in.

Marva urged all members to join HGA.

## **New Business:**

We need a chair for the community service committee.

Carolyn Campbell requests ornaments for the Chimneyville decorations. This year it will be a swag rather than a tree since the show needs the room.

Judith requested authorization to renew *Spin-off; Beadwork* has already been renewed. She also asked for volunteers for the library committee in order for input on the selection of materials. Judi Demers asked for something to be placed in the library on triangle loom weaving.

Nancy and Marva passed out a questionnaire concerning interest in a sewing workshop.

December 8 is Loom Crawl. Lu passed around a sheet for all to volunteer food. The morning will be spent at Sandi Tucker's and lunch will be served at Marcy's.

#### **Announcements:**

From the Heart craft show is being held today at Liberty Baptist. Margaret Pittman from Heritage Fibers has a booth.

If you want to contribute to the **Heifer Project** on an individual basis, you may bring a contribution for Barbara to the Loom Crawl or you may mail Barbara a check. Make the check payable to the guild, but be sure to mark the Memo: *Heifer Project*.

Nancy wondered if there would be any interest in a beading embellishment workshop in the future. Those in attendance thought that a good idea.

iron Williams discussed the November 3, 2002 show at Northwest Community College and offered postcards as inspirations.

## Show and Tell:

Many members had objects to show.

Amy showed pictures of alpacas from The Estes Park Woolmarket

A small loom has been donated to the guild by Cultural Crossroads Quilters. Lu moved to donate \$20.00 to the organization and Debbie seconded it. This will be voted on at the Loom Crawl.

Marcy had two chenille scarves, one with regular fringe and one with braided fringe. Which did we prefer?

Marva has been busy with reverse applique jackets.

Sharon Williams ventured into mizuhiki, making Christmas ornaments with colored paper cord.

Nancy L. showed us all her waffle weave baby blanket for her new grandchild.

Patti Demers completed her first triangle loom shawl.

Melba wore her wire pen from last year's workshop by Rosina.

Marcy's program on weaving from Lithuania was very informative and entertaining. We not only learned a lot about the craft, but we learned a lot about Marcy.

The white elephant sale was held.

Debbie adjourned the meeting.

Anyone who wanted to met for lunch at Ruby Tuesdays.

Marcy invites everyone to her house after the Roc Day festivities for a loom warming and soup.

## **ROC DAY REMINDER**

We will start to set up at 7:00 in the morning on the 5<sup>th</sup>.

All guild members are asked to furnish a door prize and breakfast items or afternoon snacks.